
 

 

From: Matthew Gilbert <Matthew.Gilbert@Milton-keynes.gov.uk>  

Sent: 04 March 2021 11:34 

To: James Sloan <James.Sloan@Milton-keynes.gov.uk> 

Cc: Licensing <licensing@milton-keynes.gov.uk> 

Subject: Premises Licence Application - Fat Pizza, 2 Pimlico Court, Monkston Park 

 

Hi James, 

 

I would like to make a representation to this application on behalf of Environmental Health 

regarding noise disturbance, which undermines the Public Nuisance licensing objective. 

 

The area around the premises is mainly residential and all other non-residential premises are closed 

after 23:00 hours meaning background noise in the area after this time will be very low with only 

passing traffic on the grid roads as a consistent noise source.  

 

Therefore noise from deliveries drivers arriving and leaving the premises after 23:00 introduces a 

new noise source into the area which is likely to cause disturbance to residents, I see that a number 

of residents have objected on this basis and in my opinion there is some justification in these 

objections. I also have concerns regarding potential noise disturbance from what would usually be 

considered to be reasonable use of the kitchen of the premises, but due to the hours being proposed 

there could noise disturbance to residents in the flats above the premises. 

 

The applicant should consider reducing the hours to 00:00 or 01:00 restricting the later opening to 

specific nights (such as Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays) if this is done I would consider 

withdrawing this representation. 

 

Regards 

Matthew Gilbert 

Senior Enforcement Officer 

Licensing & Business 

T:  

Mob:  

Milton Keynes Council | Civic Offices | 1 Saxon Gate East | Milton Keynes | MK9 3EJ 

http://www.milton-keynes.gov.uk/  
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